
 

Great Salt Lake Chapter Report for HPS
Society Year 2024-2025

General Information
Official Year: July - June 
  
Mailing Address: 
EHS\Radiation Safety, University of Utah 
125 Ft. Douglas Blvd 
Salt Lake City, UT 84113 
frederick.monette@ehs.utah.edu 
  
Dues Information: 
Full Member: $10.00 
Associate: $100.00 
Student: $0.00 
Emeritus: $0 
Life: $0 
Affiliate: $100.00 
Chapter Funds as of 1 May: Between $1,000 and $10,000 
  
Charter Date: May 1977 
  
Science Teacher Workshop? no 
  
Collaboration with other societies? no 
  
Website: http://hpschapters.org/gslc/ 

Chapter Leadership & Officers
President: Frederick Monette 
President-elect: Andrew Allison 
Secretary: Mario Bettolo 
Treasurer: Mario Bettolo 
Board Member: Jared Frandsen (non-HPS) 



Board Member: Jared Frandsen (non-HPS) 
Board Member: Craig Jorgensen (non-HPS) 
Board Member: Thomas Wright (non-HPS) 

Director Liaison: vacant

Chapter Incorporation & Exempt Status
Applied for Incorporation? yes 
Incorporation granted: yes 
Incorporation state: Utah 
  
Applied for an Employer Identification Number? no 
  
Insurance? no 
  
Willing to share IRS paperwork? no 

Chapter Membership & Certifications
HPS Members: 30 
non-Members: 10 
Total: 40 
  
ABHP Certified: 5 
NRRPT Certified: 5 

Meetings/Activities: Meetings/Activities 
(Aug-24 to Jul-25)
Aug '24 Meeting Topic: business meeting
Type: Other
Attendance: 9
 
Oct '24 Meeting Topic: Business meeting and technical presentation
Type: Annual, Technical
Speaker: Luiz Bertelli
Attendance: 24
 
Apr '25 Meeting Topic: John Horan Memorial Symposium
Type: Annual, Joint
Speaker: Multiple speakers
Attendance: 50
  



Comments
After several years of inactivity, the Great Salt Lake HPS chapter was re-established in 2024. A
meeting was held in October 2024, new officers were elected, and a technical presentation was
provided by Dr. Luiz Bertelli on the Goiania Cs-137 contamination event. The meeting was attended
by 24 people.
We are currently planning a 1 day HP symposium, the John Horan Symposium, to be held in conjunction with the
Eastern Idaho Chapter. The symposium will be April 4, 2025 and President-elect Mike Lewandowski is scheduled to
attend.

 

 

This Chapter report was created on 27 December 2024 by Frederick Monette.


